Proposed Minutes

Programs/Events Committee

May 9, 2012

Voting Members present: Bob Kerns, Nancy Stearns, Evelyn Bless, Kathy Sutton, Jan McCarthy and Jim Burge

Voting Members Absent: Terry LaRosa and Bob Uhlig

Staff Present: Paul Berg, Todd Dunkle, Adrienne Hutelmyer, Ruth Levy Gainor Roberts and Richard Haerther.

The meeting was called to order at 3:07 and the minutes of the April 11, 2012 meeting were approved with minor typo corrections on a motion by Evelyn Bless and a second by Jan McCarthy.

Kathy then asked for a review and update of various programs:
Red Carpet Event- all monies from the sale of photos, raffle and silent auction will go to the chorus fund.  For future such events there needs to be better communication and one person should take the lead.

Harvest Hoe-Down – Nancy and Richard are working together on this event which is scheduled for October 13th.  A square dance troupe has been hired and they are looking for a country/western band.
MAS Theatre – Ruth indicated auditions for Hairspray will be held May 19th & 20th and the scripts have been received.  The musical director will be Deah McWilliams Adams.  The fall production will be Goodbye Charlie, a comedy, and Cloak & Dagger, a musical mystery will be presented in the spring.

Tim & Scrooge is a possible production for December 2013 and an interactive murder mystery written by Richard Haerther will be presented at the Studio as a fund raiser.

Arts In The Park – will be non-juried next year and the use of an events planner, Howard Alan is being considered.

Paul indicated that the Center will have a booth at the Carrollwood Village Kid’s Fest on May 12th to be held at Millennium Park on West Village Drive.  He is looking for volunteers.

Gainor Roberts presented the Center Gallery’s planned exhibitions for the remainder of 2012.  That list is attached to the minutes.  Approximately 80 pieces are on view for the Star Spangled Art exhibit which opened May 5th with a reception scheduled for May 26th.  At Gainor’s recommendation, Paul will investigate having the Center’s Mission stenciled on the wall beneath the Hillsborough County logo located in the lobby.
Adrienne reported that the June – August brochure is being prepared and the Media Plan is in review.  The website is almost complete with a few minor adjustments needed.  She is also investigating the possibility of an insert in the WOW newsletter (Westchase).

Richard reports Broadway Bound has scheduled an event for December 9th with the chorus performing the following week.  He questions putting them together again or having them stand alone.  The Center is keeping much of December open for rentals.  If Music Be The Food is scheduled for the week before Thanksgiving benefiting the Tampabay Food Harvest. The Center will provide the venue and Scott Kluksdahl from the USF Music Department will be the Artistic Director.

Ruth reports there will be a Student Camp training session on May 19th at 6PM.  Another Volunteer Appreciation will be held the afternoon of July 7th at the Studio and the Board will be invited.  Possible themes include Splish Splash Beach Affair, a Tourist Day or Blue Hawaii.  She also indicated that volunteer sing-up can now be accomplished on line using the Doodle program.
Paul handed out a possible Purpose statement for Programs/Events for review with discussion to be held next month.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 PM.

Submitted by Nancy Stearns

The next Programs/Events committee will meet on Wednesday, June 13th at 3:00 PM.
